
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: MAY 8, 2013 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY: CHRIS DODD, PUBLIC WORKS PROJECT MANAGER 

 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE REPLACEMENT VEHICLE FOR 

THE CITY DIAL-A-RIDE FLEET 

 

 
In March 2008, the City Council approved the purchase of five Dial-a-Ride vans for its Dial-a-
Fleet.  The vans were purchased with MTA Proposition “A” funding, whereby MTA permits 
cities to replace existing transit operator fleets.  The City elected to participate in securing its 
vehicles, as ownership of its own fleet would provide for better avenues for rates when entering 
into agreements with our transportation operator and future transportation providers.  Prior to 
2008, the transportation operator owned and provided the vehicles.   
 
The fleet is currently five years old, and mileage on many of the vehicles exceeds 90,000 miles.  
The City’s transportation operator (First Transit) is recommending initiating the process of the 
fleet replacement to insure fleet reliability and control maintenance cost.  The vehicle that is 
scheduled for replacement is an ADA accessible van and currently has 121,248 miles recorded 
on the odometer.  For Fiscal Year 2012-13, staff budgeted $50,000 in Proposition “A” Funding 
for the purchase of one ADA-accessible van, and also received approval from MTA for this 
purchase.  Locally, there are two possible vendors for purchase of this specialized vehicle, 
Creative Bus Sales, located in Chino, California and Mobility Works, located in Van Nuys.   
 
Staff is recommending the City utilize Mobility Works.  While both companies specialize in 
these types of public transportation handicap accessible vans, and the City can utilize their close 
proximity to Agoura Hills in the event the van would require some type of repair and provide 
responsive service to our transportation provider, First Transit, with questions or assistance with 
the new van.  The City has purchased vehicles from Mobility Works in the past for Dial-a-Ride 
services and had a favorable experience.  Mobility Works has provided a cost of $41,934.43 for 
the vehicle (quote attached), and has advised the City would be eligible for a $2,000 rebate from 
the manufacturer (Dodge). The rate is comparable with the cost researched with Creative Bus 
Sales.  
 
Additionally, for the FY2013-14, staff has budgeted $50,000 for the replacement of two 
additional non- accessible vehicles that will also require replacement.   
 
 
 



RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council Authorize the Purchase of a Replacement 
Vehicle from Mobility Works for the City Dial-a-Ride Fleet. 
 
Attachment:  Vehicle Specification – Mobility Works 
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